BLANDFORD FORUM
TOWN COUNCIL

To:  All Town Councillors District & County Councillors
Members of the Public & Press

Dear Member

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of the Town Council which will be held in the Corn
Exchange, Market Place, Blandford Forum on Monday 17" December 2018 at 7.00 pm to consider
the following items.

Linda Scott-Giles
Town Clerk
10" December 2018

AGENDA

Prior to consideration of the following Agenda, there will be a democratic quarter of an hour, which may be extended at the
discretion of the Council, during which time members of the public may speak (Public Bodies (Admission to Meeting) Act
1960 Section 1 extended by the Local Government Act 1972 Section 100). During the course of the meeting, members of
the public and our elected representatives from the County and District Councils may indicate they wish to speak, and, at
the discretion of the Chairman, and with the approval of the Members, they may be allowed to do so on points of
information only. The Council may on occasion invite members of the public to comment on specific issues where points
of information or their particular knowledge on a subject might prove of benefit to the Council. Members are reminded that
the Council has a general duty to consider the following matters in the exercise of any of its functions: Equal Opportunities
(race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status, religion, belief or disability), Crime & Disorder, Health and Safety and
Human Rights. Disabled access is available.

1. Public Session

2. Report from County Councillor

3. Reports ﬂzom District Councillors

4. Apologies

5. To receive any Declarations of Interest and Requests for Dispensations
6. Minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 26™ November 2018

7. Town Clerk's Report & Correspondence

8. Civic Report (paper to be tabled)
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10.

11

12.

13

14.
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16.

Recommendations and Receipt of Minutes

9.1 Finance & Staffing Committee Meeting held on Monday 10" December 2018
9.1.1 Minutes to follow
9.1.2 To RECEIVE the Minutes

To consider a request from the Town Team regarding the insurance cover for the signs on the
bypass (paper attached)

To consider a request from the Free Expression Arts Festival (paper attached)
To approve the Council Diary for 2019/20 (paper attached)

To receive an update and consider any requests from the:

13.1 Neighbourhood Plan Working Group — Blandford +
13.2 14-18 Working Group (First World War Centenary)
13.3 Corn Exchange working group
13.4 Public Art Plan working group

Reports from Community and Local Organisations (Councillors are requested to advise the
Chairman of Council or the Town Clerk if they wish to make a report under this heading)

Planning Application (due to timing)
15.1 2/2018/1680/HOUSE — 28" November 2018 — Mr B Lockyer — 10 Newman Close —
Erect 1 No. two storey extension

15.2 2/2018/1677/FUL — 3" December 2018 — Cawdor Construction Devs Lt - 1 Overton
Walk - Erect dwelling and attached garage. I'orm new vehicular and pedestrian access
and 2 No. parking spaces

Confidential

The public and press may be excluded from the meeting on the grounds that publicity might be.
prejudicial to the public interest as per the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.

16.1 Town Clerk’s Report
16.2 To consider a request regarding the future of the Old Bath House (paper attached)

There will be a Barnes for a Recreation Trust meeting
to follow this Town Council meeting.

The office will be closed from Friday 21% December 2018 at 12:30pm
and will re-open on Wednesday 2" January 2019 at 9:30am.

Minutes of the Town Council and Committee meetings are available from Blandford Library, the Town

Clerk’s Office and at www.blandfordforum-tc.gov.uk
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Town Council Meeting dated 17" December 2018
Agenda Item No. 10

To consider a request from the Town Team

regarding the insurance cover for the signs on the bypass

The Town Council declined to take on the responsibility and the costs of insuring the new brown tourism
signs on the bypass when approached by the Town Team.

However, the Town Team used quotes provided by the Town Council, based on what our insurers advised,
and used this sum in the Lidl s106 monies grant request. The Town Team is now finding that the insurance
costs to them, even as a not for profit Community Interest Company, are substantially higher than the
amount bid for.

The Town Team has sufficient funds within the grant to cover the increased cost, but the Town Council
could get a much better deal. They have therefore written to request that the Town Council constders adding
the signs to its insurance portfolio. If this is agreed, the Town Team will transfer the estimated amount
required to cover insurance for the next 10 years to the Town Council and will be responsible for finding
any subsequent shortfall.

To meet the legal liability, the Town Team has msured the four signs that are currently in place at a cost of
£285.60 for 12 months. Depending on the final outcome of negotiations with Blandford St Mary Parish
Council, between two and five additional signs may be installed in/around the Badger roundabout and the
Tesco mini roundabout.

Previous Resolutions

The resolutions from July 2017 to July 2018 are below:

July 2017

The Town Council supports the proposal for the six tourist signs to be located on the bypass to encourage
people to visit the Town and agrees that this should be applied for from the Lidl s106 monies. However,
the Town Council is not in a position to be responsible for insurance, maintenance and replacement. The
Town Couneil felt that Blandford St Mary parish council should be approached due to one of the signs
being located within its parish boundary.

September 2017

The Town Council considered the new information and decided that it does not support the installation of
new signs on the bypass due to the amount of signage that already exists.

November 2017

By-pass Tourism Signage — Councillors supported this project as pari of the s106 Lidl monies (12 in favour,
I against).

January 2018

The Town Council would like to revisit the project but is clear that ‘Blandford Forum® and ‘Unique
Georgian Town’ must be included on the signs as well as the crest.



July 2018

The Town Council approves the amended design and location of the bypass signage, with the proviso that
the initial capital T is changed to a lower case t (town) and that the arrow 1s dropped on Sign 2.

Financial Implications

This is awaited from the Town Council’s insurance company and will be brought to the meeting.

Additional Information

If there is a claim, it would be for the office staff to deal with the Town Council’s insurance company.

Recommendation

1t is recommended that Councillors consider the request from the Town Team.

Linda Scott-Giles
Town Clerk

26™ November 2018




Town Council Meeting dated 17% December 2018
Agenda Item No. 11

To consider a request from the Free Expression Arts Festival
Introduction

The organiser of the Free Expression Arts Festival has requested permission to hang banners on the front
of the Town Hall in the same location, and in the same way, as the Town Council did for Remembrance
this year. They would like them to go up prior to the event on 15" September 2019 and envisage them being
of similar dimensions as those displayed for Remembrance.

They have provided design options which the Town Council can choose from (attached at Appendix A).

Report

After the works to the fagade last year, which involved the removal of all hooks/brackets attached to the
building, the Merry Christrmas sign is no longer able to be attached.

There used to be a number of banners passed to staff by hirers to hang from the Town Hall and this stopped
in 2011 when the council supported officers that it was not safe for staff to do so, either downwards or
across from the windows, also bearing in mind that it is a Grade T listed building, within a Conservation
Area. [n addition, the office received complaints from other hirers holding events within the complex during
the period when another organisation’s banners were displayed at the front of the building.

The exception to this was the election banner and other locations were to be offered to groups, such as Park
Road play area railings.

An exception was made this year to mark the centenary of the end of WW1 for Remembrance due to the
historic nature of the occasion and the desire to ensure that the Town Council did all it could to mark the
period in an appropriate way. The Remembrance banners were hung by three members of staff and involved
the ropes being fixed to avoid any damage to the front of the building, and also meant the ropes had to be
attached to the side gates at the bottom which prevented them from being opened.

It should be considered that if Councillors agree to this request, it will be difficult to turn down future
requests from other groups and organisations, which are highly likely to be received.

Recommendation

It is recommended that Councillors consider the request from the Free Expression Arts Festival.

Jon Goodenough
Operations Manager

28" November 2018
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